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   HPAI situation in France 

Since 15th of DECEMBER 2024 

 
 

France has recovered HPAI-free status since December 15, 2024 

 

No outbreak in poultry has been recorded since November 14, 2024. All restrictive measures were lifted 

for the entire national territory of France on December 15, 2024. France is free of HPAI according to the 

European union regulation and to the provisions of the World Organization for Animal Health (WOAH) 

since December 15, 2024 (Article 10.4.6 of the Terrestrial animal health Code). 

 

Thus, in accordance with chapter 1.1 of the Terrestrial Animals Health Code (Code), WOAH accepted 

the closure, on its official WAHIS website, on December 16, 2024 of event no. 5810 started on 

08/12/2024.  

 

 


